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B’nai Sholom newSletter 

B ' n a i  S h ol om  C o n g re g a t i o n  

  Elul 5773 -  Tishri  5774 

RELIGIOUS SERVICES 

    SABBATH SERVICE     FRIDAY             7:30 P.M.  
 
 

 

Tuesday, September 10 

Board Meeting 

6:00 PM 

 
 

Tuesday, September 10 

Opening for Israeli Artist 

Zak Yitro at  

Marshall’s Performing 

Arts Center 

7:00 PM 

See page 9 

 

 

Thursday, September 12 

Israeli Artist Zak Yitro  

at  the Temple 

6:30 PM to 8:30 PM  

 

 

Saturday, September 28 

Federated  Dinner  

and Silent Auction 

6:30 PM 

RSVP by September 23 

See page 9 

 

 

 

Sunday, September 29 

Unveiling in memory of  

Jane Jackson at Rome 

Cemetery in Proctorville, 

Ohio 

1:30 PM 

 

 Childcare will be provided for children age 6 and under  for High Holy Days. 

      

Wednesday, September 4 - Erev Rosh Hashanah Service - 8:00 PM 

  Bima:  Mitch Klein and Diane Shattls  

                 Reception hosted by Sisterhood 

 

 

Thursday, September 5 - 1st Day Rosh Hashanah Service 

                Morning Service - 9:30 AM   

     Bima: Diane Shattls and Samantha Beverage 

     

    Children’s Service -  3:00 PM in the chapel 

                followed by Tashlich Service in Ritter Park 

 

    2nd Day Rosh Hashanah Evening Service - 8:00 PM 

                       Bima: Diane Shattls and Mitch Klein 

 

Friday, September 6 - 2nd Day Rosh Hashanah Morning Service - 9:30 AM 

  Bima: Herman Glaser and David Glick    

     

Friday, September 6 - Shabbat Shuvah Service - 7:30 PM 
         Installation of the 2013-2014 Temple Board members                                                                                                             

       Oneg: Tori Wucher  

 

Saturday, September 7 - Shabbat Shuvah Morning Service - 9:00 AM 

 

Sunday, September 8 - Cemetery Services at Spring Hill Cemetery.   

      B’nai Israel Section: 11:15 AM        Ohev Sholom Section: 12:15 PM 

 

Friday, September 13 - Kol Nidre Service - 8:00 PM 

                          Bima: Diane Shattls and Mitch Klein 
                     
 Saturday, September 14 - Yom Kippur Service - 9:30 AM 

                          Bima: Tom Scarr and Donnel Horn 

                          

              Children’s Service - 11:30 AM in the chapel  
 

               Study Session: Israeli Artist Zak Yitro - 2:00 PM 
                  

               Afternoon Service - 3:30 PM 

                           Bima- Kevin Levine  
 

               Memorial and Concluding Service - 5:00 PM 

                           Bima: Diane Shattls and Mitch Klein 

    “Break the Fast” hosted by Sisterhood  - 7:00 PM                                  
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 Wednesday, September 18 - Erev Sukkot Service - 6:30 PM 

 

 Thursday, September 19 - Sukkot Morning Service - 11:00 AM   

       Lunch and Learn - 12:00 Noon 

 
                     
  Friday, September 20 - Shabbat Service - 7:30 PM 

      Oneg: Kelly Levy to host in honor of Joyce Levy’s birthday 

 
 Wednesday,  September 25 - Erev Simchat Torah 

      Service - 6:30 PM 

                                                    Come sing and dance with the Torah! 

 

 Friday, September 27- Shabbat Service - 7:30 PM 

        Anniversary Blessings for couples married in September 

      Oneg:  Lisa Ketchum and Sherri Solochek   

 
Friendly Reminder:  High Holy Day Service Courtesies 

 

The High Holy Days:  Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur are almost upon us this year. We look forward to seeing all of 

you and your families at the upcoming services to celebrate, pray and connect with friends, family and fellow 

members of our Jewish community.  

 

We welcome you and  want to remind you of the need to be respectful and considerate of others. This applies 

to both adults and children. Please refrain from excessive talking and other noise or conduct that might be          

disruptive or otherwise interfere with others’ participation in and enjoyment of services.  

        

Please turn off all cell phones and pagers before entering services and limit the number of times you enter and 

leave the  sanctuary during services. When entering or leaving is necessary, please avoid walking in front of the 

bima. 

 

Whenever possible, enter or exit from the back or side of the sanctuary.  Also, please do not enter or exit the 

Sanctuary while the Ark is open, which is usually the case when you see people standing.     

 

                                         Wednesday, September 18, 7:00 pm  
 

                                                     Come celebrate the harvest season as we welcome the 
                                                 seven days of Sukkot, Festival of Huts!  

                                                      Sing and pray, shake the lulav and etrog and nosh in the Sukkah. 
 

     AGAIN THIS YEAR - Festival Morning Services! 
 

Sukkot morning is the first.  
Thursday, September 19 at 11:00 AM  

Special Festival Music and Reading from the Scroll of Ecclesiastes - or as we call it in Hebrew - Kohelet.  
 "To everything there is a season, and a time for every purpose under heaven." 

 
Noon to 1:00 PM: Lunch and Learn about Sukkot 

Bring your own lunch - we'll provide the drinks.  Please remember that we don't bring 
 non-kosher food into the Synagogue, so fish, dairy and vegetarian lunches please. 
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SUKKOT – “A season is set for everything, a time for every experience under heaven.” 
     Ecclesiates (Kohelet in Hebrew) 3:1 

 

Please come to something new we’re doing this year – that is really very old.  

 We are going to celebrate the festivals with a morning service – also a lunch and  

learn.  That means for the first morning of Sukkot, Passover and Shavuot we will  

have a festival service at 11:00 am.  Around noon we’ll have lunch and study  

something appropriate to the holiday.  Next summer on Shavuot we’ll also have  

Yizkor (memorial service when we remember our dear ones) that same morning.   

For Sukkot and Passover the Yizkor service will be on the morning of the seventh day.  

The Music and Ritual Committee is hoping that by scheduling it around lunch time many of you will be able 

to fit at least part of the festival into your day. 
 

Sukkot can be a hard sell.  It comes five days after Yom Kippur.  A lot of us feel like we’ve done a whole 

year’s worth of Jewishness in 10 days!  Let me urge you to extend that this year.  Sukkot is a wonderful,        

joyous holiday.  It is the one the Pilgrims used as a model for the first American Thanksgiving.  Seeing as 

Thanksgiving comes at the end of November there is little outdoor component to it. 
 

Sukkot, on the other hand, comes early enough in the fall that we can delight in the mitzvah of dwelling in the 

sukkah.  We don’t have a yard to build a sukkah in, so we decorate our mirpeset – our balcony as a sukkah.  

Then we spend as much time out there as we can – eating, reading, even sleeping.  The idea is to realize both 

the joy and the fragility of life, and appreciate every moment.  Sitting in a fragile shelter, open to the ele-

ments, also gives us a fellow feeling with those whose security is so much more precarious than our own – the 

homeless and the hungry.  Those feelings lead to doing something to help, and our tzedakah for the month is 

chosen: We have until Simchat Torah to fill all our barrels for the Food Bank. 
 

In August I went up to Hebrew Union College in Cincinnati (alma mater of both myself and Rabbi David) to  

a gathering called Mifgash Musicale.  People who lead services met there to learn music and get ideas for how 

to imbue the festival services with meaning – and joy!  No matter how much we learn there’s always more to 

harvest from our rich store of Jewish traditions.  Right now I’m working on learning to chant the scrolls for 

these holidays.  The scroll we read on Sukkot is Ecclesiastes – traditionally understood as the wisdom of King 

Solomon’s old age.  We learn to accept the good with the bad – and keep living as joyfully as we may. 
 

It is always more fun to be at services when you get to do something, so let me know if you’d like to do a 

reading in English or in Hebrew – or participate in some other way.  I hope you come!  Shake the lulav and 

the etrog – that oh so magical mitzvah! 
 

Welcome to the High Holy Day Season.  I regret that I don’t have the capacity to lead all the services AND 

have meaningful one-on-one encounters with everyone there.  I ask your forgiveness in advance and hope we 

can get together soon.   May the season inspire you to reconnect with Judaism, with Jews, and with God. 
 

L’shanah tovah umtukah – Wishing you a good year, full of very, very sweet times! 
 

Rabbi Jean E. Eglinton 

Please inform the Rabbi if you are in the hospital so that she can visit you. 
If you or someone you love is in the hospital, please call the B'nai Sholom                     

office: 304-522-2980.  
 If you would prefer not to be visited, she would be glad to call if you provide a cell phone number. 
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B'nai Sholom Family, 

 

Lets fill SIX BARRELS with  
food for Huntington Area Food  

Bank by the end of Simchat Torah!  
 

Every time you come to Temple, 
please try to bring cans of food or 
other non-perishable food items.  

 

Please place food in the barrels             
in the 10th Street foyer. We need  

everyone's help to help our   
neighbors in need.   

 
 

 

No one should have to put 

himself in harm’s way just 

to put food on the table 
 

Emery just chose to re-enlist in 

order to feed his family. 
 

It doesn’t have to be this way. 

MAZON is working to end hunger for 

Emery and the millions of Americans and 

Israelis who struggle with food insecurity. 
 

Please donate to MAZON today. 
mazon.org 

 

  MAZON     A Jewish Response 

 To Hunger 

 

 

 

 

 

                                       

 

 

     
     Wednesday, September 25 at 6:30 PM 
 

  Help make our Celebration of Torah 
           truly joyous and fun!  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Drs. Nadir and Michal Abraham 
1161 Bedford Rd. 

Pleasantville NY 10570 
914.325.7006 

Email: abrahamn@marshall.edu 
 

and 
 

Chad Greene 
101 Brubaker Drive, Apt. B-3 

South Point, OH 45680 
304.412.7248 

Email: chadfelixgreene@gmail.com  
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 

Labor 

Day 

3 4 
Erev Rosh 

Hashanah 

Service  

8:00 PM 

Reception to  

follow 

5 
Rosh               

Hashanah I 

Service  

9:30 AM; 

Rosh Hashanah 

II Evening  

Service  

8:00 PM 

6 
Rosh  

Hashanah II 

Morning 

Service  

9:30 AM; 

Shabbat Shuvah 

Service 

7:30 PM 

7 
Shabbat          

Shuvah 

Service 

9:00 AM 

 

Shabbat Shul 

10:00 AM 

8 
Minyan 

9:00 AM; 

Cemetery  

Services 

Traditional   

11:15AM  

Reform 

12:15PM   

9 
 

10 
Board Meeting 

6:00 PM; 

 Zak Yitro 

at Marshall 

Performing 

Arts Center 

7:00 PM 

11 12 
Zak Yitro 

at the Temple 

6:30 PM to  

8:30 PM 

13 
Erev  

Yom  Kippur 

Kol Nidre 

8:00 PM 

14 
Yom Kippur 

Service 
9:30 AM 

Study:2:00 PM 

Zak Yitro; 

3:30 PM , 5PM 

Break the fast 

15 
Minyan 

9:00 AM 

President’s 

Club 

2:00 PM 

At the                

Pressmans 

16 17 
Federated 

Meeting 

7:00 PM 

18 
Erev Sukkot 

Service 

6:30 PM; 
Marshall  

Jewish  Students              

Sukkot 

7:30  - 9:00 PM 

19 
Sukkot                

Morning            

Service 

11:00 AM; 

Lunch & Learn 

About Sukkot 

Noon - 1:00PM 

20 
Shabbat  

Service 

7:30 PM 

Oneg in honor  

of Joyce Levy’s 

birthday. 

21 
Shabbat 

Services 

9:00 AM 
 

No Shabbat 

Shul 

 

22 
Minyan 

9:00 AM 

 

 

23 24 25 
Erev Simchat 

Torah              

Service 

6:30 PM 

26 27 
Shabbat  

Service 

7:30 PM 

28 
Shabbat 

Services 

9:00 AM; 

Shabbat Shul 

10:00 AM; 

Federated 

Dinner-6:30PM 

29 
Minyan 

9:00 AM 

Jane Jackson 

Unveiling 

1:30  PM 

Rome  (Ohio)             

Cemetery 

30 
 

Coming in October… 
 

Wednesday nights, 

 Hebrew classes resume  

and 

 TORAH TORAH  TORAH,  

our new series of Jewish learning begins! 

 
 

The September 20th 

Oneg is in 

 honor of  

Joyce Levy’s 

birthday!  
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Beryl Carande Memorial Choir Fund 
Toni Miller 

 in memory of Rabbi Frank Sundheim 

 
Building Fund 

Herman and Mary Lee Glaser 

congratulations to Pat Johnson on her 

65th birthday, Rena Steirn on her 85th 

birthday, and James Cohen on his             

94th birthday 

 

Margie Kakara 

 in memory of Harold Sidney Schradzki 

  

Pauline Kaplan and Allen Kaplan 

in memory of Lynne Mayer's mother, 

Sylvia Supovitz  

  

Nancy Cohen Tarbis 

 in memory of Louis Cohen,                    

Bessie Glick Cohen,  

Isador Cohen, Rae Dee Glick 

 

Congregational Fund 
The family of Robert Broh: Jenny, 

Randy, Becky, Scott and Sara 

in appreciation  

(See letter on page 8) 

 

 Tony Broh  

in memory of Rabbi Frank Sundheim 

and Robert A. Broh 

  

The Robert Broh family 

in memory of Henry Broh, Susan Broh, 

Dorothy Gold Broh and  

Charles Broh 

  

Muriel Chase 

in memory of Lynne Mayer's mom, 

 Sylvia Supovitz 

  

David and Marilyn Cohen  

in honor of  James Cohen's birthday, 

Ed and Judy Woodruff 's anniversary, 

Pat Johnson's birthday,  

 and in memory of Sylvia Supovitz 

  

Michael and Melissa Cornfeld 

in memory of Isabel Spindel 

  

Bill and Sarah Denman 

 in memory of Isabel Spindel  

and Sylvia Supovitz 

  

James Gill 

  

                                          

David Field  

in memory of William Field 

 

Bruce Fetter 

in memory of Sylvia Freedman Levine 

and Norton Mitchell Kaplan 

 

Herman and Mary Lee Glaser 

in honor of the marriages of Jessica and 

Jay Fox, and Lauren and Jared Colker; 

 in honor of the 40th anniversary of Ed 

and Judy Woodruff; with a warm  

mazel tov to Brenda Glick, Pat                

Johnson, Randy Miller, James Morris-

Smith and Miranda Munroe in honor                  

of their B'nai Mitzvah 

 

David Glick 

in memory of Miriam Glick, 

Samuel Glick, Sylvia Supovitz and 

Isabel Spindel  

 

Paul and Lynne Mayer 

in appreciation for the many warm 

wishes to our family after Lynne’s 

mother’s passing, with special thanks to 

Sharon Pressman for her generosity of 

 time and talent 

 

Janice Goldenberg 

in memory of Mickey Goldenberg 

 

Jenkins Fenstermaker, PLLC 

 in memory of Sylvia Supovitz 

  

Bos and Dotty Johnson 

in memory of Isabel Spindel 

  

Harold and Freda Kagan 

 in memory of Isabel Spindel  

  

Pauline Kaplan 

in honor of the B'nei Mitzvah Service  

for Brenda Glick, Pat Johnson, 

 Randy Miller, James Morris-Smith 

  and Miranda Munroe 

  

Carol Katz 

 congratulations to Brenda Glick  

on her Bat Mitzvah 

  

Joan Lerner 

 in memory of Bob Broh and Sylvia               

Supovitz 

  

 

 

 

Bob and Joyce Levy 

in memory of Bob Broh,  

Sylvia Supovitz and Rabbi Sundheim 

  

Charles Lloyd 

  

Jennifer May 

 

Marjorie Perilman 

 in memory of Sylvia Supovitz 

  

 Stephen and Maria Riddel 

  in memory of Isabel Spindel 

  

 Milford and Natalie Schneiderman 

 in memory of Lynne Mayer's mother 

and in honor of Paul's 70th birthday 

 

Stanley and Caryl Sclove 

in memory of Dorothy Gold Broh 

  

Steven Snyder and Rabbi Jean 

with thanks to Dr. Judy 

  

Leona Spilka 

 in memory of my dear friend,  

Sylvia Supovitz 

  

Donna, Sylvia and Robert Spindel 

with thanks to Rabbi Jean and the                   

Congregation 

  

Joel and Evy Udell 

 in memory of Sylvia Supovitz 

  

Mark and Niza Uslan 

 in memory of Sylvia Supovitz 

  

Tom and Linda Wilkinson 

 in memory of Isabel Spindel and  

Sylvia Supovitz 

  

Victor and Belle Winston 

 in memory of Lynne Mayer's mother,   

Sylvia Supovitz 

 

Maury and Deedee Mufson 

 in honor of the Adult B’nei Mitzvah 

class;  in memory of Isabel Spindel;             

in honor of Jared Colker and Lauren            

Angel's  marriage, Judy and Ed                    

Woodruff's 40th anniversary, and Betty 

and Herb Colker for doing so much   

for our congregation  
 

Donations continued on  page 7. 

Donations received after August 23 will 

appear in the October newsletter. 
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DONATIONs Continued 

Chai Fund 

Nadir and Michal Abraham 

Ernst and Nancy Scher Billig 

Billy and Frances Bloch 

The Family of Robert Broh  

David and Marilyn Cohen 

Herb and Betty Colker 

James and Ruth Egel 

Ed and Peter Eiland 

Harold and Gail Feinberg 

David Field 

 Maxine Frankel 

Herman and Mary Lee Glaser 

Billy and Brenda Glick  

Edwin Hyman 

Harold and Freda Kagan 

Pauline Kaplan 

Carol Katz 

Michael and Lisa Krasnow 

Janice Levine 

Loretta P. Levine 

Bob and Joyce Levy 

Judy Lundy 

Paul and Lynne Mayer 

Charolette Miller 

Marc and Susan Miller 

Maury and Deedee Mufson 

Mark and. Nancy Newfeld 

Rose Marie Riter 

John and Jean Rosenberg 

Tom and P.J. Scarr 

David Scarr 

  Joe and Mary Shapiro 

Jack Steinberg 

Rena Steirn 

Joan Weisberg 

Louis, Liz, Trish and Marlo Weisberg 
 

Rabbi Fred and Rochelle Wenger 

 in memory of Rabbi Frank Sundheim 
 

Edward and Judy Woodruff 
 

Rabbi David and Tori David Wucher 

 

Dorothy Polan Memorial  

Landscape Fund 

Binni Bieler 

 in memory of Anne B. Nemans  

 

Mark and Suzi Brodof 

 in memory of Sophie Brodof 

  

The B’nai Sholom Holocaust  

Memorial Caring Fund 

Victor and Belle Winston 

 

Mazon Fund 
Rena Steirn 

in memory of Joseph Steirn 

 Memorial Fund 

Stanley Boose 

 in memory of Adele Boose 

  

Maxine Frankel 

  in memory of Sylvia Supovitz 

 

Herman and Mary Lee Glaser 

in memory of Isabel Spindel 

  

Harold and Freda Kagan 

 in memory of Sylvia Supovitz and  

Anna Kagan 

 

Paul and Lynne Mayer 

 in memory of Paul Supovitz,  

Barbara Good and Bertha  

Hyman Orringer 

 

Myron Katz Memorial Fund 

Carol Katz and family 

 in loving memory of Jessie Katz 

  

Darrell and Wendy Katz 

 in memory of Jessie Katz 

  

Prayerbook Fund 
Rena Steirn 

in memory of Coleman Steirn 

  

Ron Wormser 

 in memory of Victor Wormser 

  

Rabbi's Discretionary Fund 
Robert and Rose Aronson 

 in memory of Ida Cuttler  

 

David and Marilyn Cohen 

in honor of all who participated in the 

B’nei Mitzvah Service and were Bar             

and Bat Mitzvah - Brenda Glick, 

Pat Johnson, Randy Miller, James  

Morris-Smith and Miranda Munroe   

  

Don and Kathy Hyman 

 in memory of Anna Bernstein 

  

  John Rosenberg 

 in memory of Rudolph Rosenberg 

  

David Scarr 

 in memory of Gert Scarr 

  

Donna Spindel 

 in honor of Lauren Angel and                        

Jared Colker 

  

 

 

Hy and Sharon Weed 

 in memory of Muriel Kalmon                    

and Ben Kalmon 

 

Donna, Sylvia and Robert Spindel 

 with thanks to Rabbi Jean and the               

congregation for their help  

after the the loss of their mother,                      

Isabel Spindel (see letter on page 8) 

  

Rabbi David and Tori Wucher 

in honor of the wedding of Jared Colker 

and Lauren Angel on August 11th, 

 and with our best wishes to the  

happy couple! 

 

Sanctuary Fund 

Margie Kakara 

 in memory of Robert A. Broh 

  

 Marc and Sherri Solochek 

 in memory of Josephine Solochek 

  

Weisberg Education Fund 

Joan Lerner 

 in memory of Isabel Spindel 

  

Herb and Nan Tesser 

 in memory of Gussie Tesser 

  

Yiddish  Chorus Fund 

Marc and Sherri Solochek 

 in memory of Shirley Solochek 

and William Solochek 

  

Joan Weisberg 

in honor of Milly Snyder’s grandson’s 

Bar Mitzvah; with condolences to         

Sidney Polan and Rick McLaughlin,                  

on the passing of Rick’s father, Robert 

Blum; Charolette Miller, on the passing 

of her mother; Donna Spindel, on the 

passing of her mother; Lynne and               

Paul Mayer, on the  passing of Lynne’s 

mother; in honor of the wedding of 

Lauren Angel and Jared Colker and 

the birth of Mary Lee and Herman    

Glaser’s grandchild 

 

Youth Group Fund 

Carol Katz 

 congratulations to Herman and                

Mary Lee Glaser on the birth of their 

grandson, Levi 

 

The Booklet of Remembrance donors 

will appear in the October newsletter. 
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To  Jessica Pressman and  Jay Fox on their 
recent marriage, July 20, 2013! 

 
 

 

THANKS TO EVERYONE WHO 

HAD ME, SAM AND MY  FAMILY        

IN THEIR THOUGHTS AND 

PRAYERS  DURING THE RECENT            

DEATHS OF MY  SISTER AND MY 

SISTER- IN- LAW. 

 

JAMES MORRIS-SMITH  

 

 

Thank you from the family f Robert Broh 

 

                   Dear Rabbi Jean, 

 
 

Words cannot convey the depth of appreciation our             

family has for all that you did for us at such a sad time in 

our lives.  Your service was personal and caring; thank 

you for making it meaningful..  

 

To our congregational friends Tori and David Wucher, 

Judy Lentz, Tom Pressman, David Glick and Norman  

Davis--how kind of you to stand with us in mourning at 

Spring Hill. 

 

To Tom Scarr--for his diligent work in making things  

happen--you have our gratitude.  Our Bob may have left          

Huntington years ago, but Huntington never left his heart.               

He is finally “back home.” 

 

B’Shalom,  

 

The family of Robert Broh:  

Jenny, Randy, Becky, Scott and Sara.  

 

Dear Rabbi Jean, 

 

We want to thank you again for all you 

and the Congregation did to help us 

with the loss of our mother, and we 

also want to specially thank you for 

what you did for her while she was 

alive. .. 

 

We are of course also grateful to the 

Sisterhood. 

 

Dr. Donna Spindel, Sylvia and  

Robert Spindel 

 

 

Mitch Klein for our Isaiah Food Bank banner. 
 

 Joe Horn for taking toiletries to Harmony House.  
 

Judy Lentz and the choir for working hard all summer to prepare for the High Holy Days.  
 

Linda Klein for arranging Israeli Artist Zak Yitro's visit, and the Marshall Jewish Student Association, Federated 
Jewish Charities of Huntington, and B’nai Sholom Congregation for sponsoring these events. 

 

Sisterhood for providing food at all of our occasions--happy and sad.    

 

B’nai Sholom, 

 

Thank you for all your best wishes                    

as  we celebrated our 30th wedding              

anniversary.  We were very touched             

and honored. 
 

Gail and Howard Feinberg 
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                  Federated Jewish Charities of Huntington  
    

  SAVE THE DATE:  Saturday Evening:  September 28th 

 

                       Place: B’nai Sholom      Time: 6:30 pm    
    

               Enjoy a Delicious Dinner and a Silent Auction! 
 

Meet and welcome to our B’nai Sholom community our special  featured speakers:   
 

   Dr. Michal Lanido Abraham and Dr. Nader G. Abraham  
                          

Dr. Michal Lanido Abraham, Chair of Pharmacology at New York Medical College and Dr. Nader G. Abraham,  

Vice Dean for Research at Marshall University School of Medicine will present their unique                                                     

perspectives on Israel and on medical research.   
 

          Please join us for a wonderful evening and welcome Michal and Nader to our community!     
  

RSVP by September 23rd        Phone: Maxine Frankel 304-697-7879 or email:  mlglaser@gmail.com 

                          $ 10.00 with reservation / $ 15.00 without reservation  
 

                   Please support your Federated Jewish Charities of Huntington           P.O. Box 947  Huntington, WV 25713 

 

Tuesday, September 10th at 7:00 p.m. 

Joan C. Edwards  Performing Arts Center  

Art Exhibit Opening  

 

Thursday, Sept 12th at 7:00 p.m.  

B’nai Sholom Congregation 

 

Saturday, September 14th at B’nai Sholom  

Zak Yitro is our teacher during the  

Yom Kippur study break at 2:00 p.m. 
 

Sponsored by the Marshall Jewish Student Association,           

the Federated Jewish Charities of Huntington WV and                        

B’nai Sholom Congregation. 

mailto:mlglaser@gmail.com
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                         SHOLOMGRAMS 
                        September 2013 

 

                                      Please check the names you want to send  
                                      Sholomgrams to and mail immediately to : 

 

Sholomgrams 
Sandy Colker 

401 10th Street # 1007 
Huntington, WV  25701 

 

Please note: The address appears on the back of this sheet for your mailing convenience:  
fold, tape, stamp and mail. 
 

We will send Sholomgrams for anniversaries every five years starting with the tenth; birthdays will 
be noted on 60th, 70th, 75th, 85th, 90th and every year thereafter.  Sholomgrams are $2.00 each.  
We can’t note your special dates and birthday dates if we don’t have them in our file.  You may 
send anniversary and birthday dates to the office. 
 

If you wish to send to everyone, please contact : Sandy Colker 
 

To recap: 1.  Check the names of those to whom you would like Sholomgrams sent. 
  2.  Indicate how you want the Sholomgrams signed. 
  3.  Mail your list to Sandy Colker by the 15th of this month. 
 
 

               CONGRATULATIONS TOCONGRATULATIONS TO:::   
     
      

           ____  Freda Kagan on her 92
nd

 birthday September 10
th
. 

 
 ____  Joyce Levy on her 85th birthday September 24   
 
   
                                    
                            

 

DON’T FORGET TO SIGN YOUR SHOLOMGRAM! 

 

Please indicate how you would like your Sholomgram signed: 

 

 

 

___________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
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SHOLOMGRAMS 

Sandy Colker 

401 10th Street # 1007 

Huntington, WV  25701 
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Sisterhood 

 

 See You at Sisterhood 

 
Please send your 2013-2014 

dues of $36.00 made payable to:  

B’nai Sholom Sisterhood in care of:  
 

Mary Lee Glaser 

1420 Morris Court 

Huntington, WV 25701 

13 
September 2013 

Wednesday, September 4  

Erev Rosh Hashanah Reception 

following the 8:00 PM service 
 

Chair: Sharon Pressman  and  

B’nai Sholom Sisterhood Board 

 

Committee: Linda Klein 

 
 

 

 

 

Thanks to……. 

 

 Sharon Weed and the Caring                         

Committee.  

 

 Sisterhood, for the wonderful  

luncheons after Mary Cantor’s  

Unveiling, Isabel Spindel’s memorial                  

service and the B’nei Mitzvah.                        

 

 Everyone who donated to  

the Floral Fund.  

 

 The family of Mary Cantor for their              

donation to the Caring Fund. 

 

 Donna Spindel and family for their 

donation to Sisterhood.  

 

 

Saturday, September 14 

“Break the Fast” 

Following the Yom Kippur Memorial Service 

 

Chair:  Pat Johnson 

 

Committee: Malinda Cains, Marilyn Polan, 

and Maxine Yaged 
 

 

 

Religious School (Shabbat Shul) began 

Sunday, August 31 
 

Erev Sukkot 

Wednesday, September 18 

7:00 PM 
 

Simchat Torah Service 

Wednesday, September 25 

6:30 PM 
 

No Shabbat Shul September 14 & 21.  
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RABBI’S  
OFFICE HOURS 

 

Please call for an appointment. 
 

Tuesday and Thursday 
 1:00 PM to 4:00 PM 

 

Wednesday  
9:00 AM to 12:00 PM  

 

 

TEMPLE  

OFFICE HOURS 

9:00 AM - 3:00 PM 

Monday - Friday 

 

 

Custodian’s  Hours 

Monday - Thursday 

8:00 AM - 1:30 PM 

Fridays 

8:00 AM - 12:00 Noon 

6:00 - 9:00 PM 

 

 

The deadline for  

items to be in the  

October 

 Newsletter  

is September 17 

 

 

 

TEMPLE  

MAILING ADDRESS: 
 

B’NAI SHOLOM  

CONGREGATION 

P.O. BOX 2674 

HUNTINGTON, WV  

25726-2674 

 

  

                               

         September Floral Fund 

 
    Donated by   In memory of  
 

       Tony Broh   Charles S. Broh 
     Susan Margot Broh 
 
      James and Peggy Cohen  Joe Harry Cohen 
     Sarah Kaplan Cohen 
 
      Norman Davis   Susan Margot Broh 
  

      
      Rabbi Jean Eglinton                     Joan Snyder 
      and Steven Snyder     
               
      Ed and Peter Eiland   Anne Eiland 
 
      David Field                            Hannah Fichtelberger 
     Ferdinand Fichtelberger 
                                                            William Field 
     Moritz Heyman 
     Hedwig Heyman                                                
  
      David Glick    Jack Glick 
 
      Pauline Kaplan   Bessie Kaplan  
 
      Joan Lerner    Molly Goldston 
     Esther Rothenberg 
      
     Paul and Lynne Mayer   Nettie Supovitz 
 
     Maury and Deedee Mufson Sari Lefrak Weiss 
 
     Ronald Polan   Sylvia Finn Gerstein  
 
     Rose Marie Riter    Hyman Schenker 
     Othel Rogers 
 
     Rena Steirn               Coleman Steirn 
                                 Hal Schiff, Lois Schiff 
 
     Nancy Cohen Tarbis  Abraham Cohen  
 
    Ed and Judy Woodruff  Genevieve Woodruff 
     Sam B. Kaplan 
     Sam Ratowsky 
     Grace Ratowsky Radow 
    
   Rabbi David and Tori Wucher         Violet Wucher 
 

14 



TREE OF LIFE ORDER FORM 
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15 September 2013 

 
_____   I wish to purchase a Leaf on the Original Tree of Life for $180.00. 
 
_____   I wish to purchase a Leaf on the New Tree of Life for $180.00. 
 
_____   I wish to purchase a Root on the New Tree of Life for (a minimum of) $1800.00.           
 
Please indicate, on the lines below, the exact wording you desire to be inscribed on the leaf: 

(“in honor of...”     “in memory of...”     “on the occasion of...”    etc.) 
 

 ____________________________________________________________________________  

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         
____________________________________________________________________________                                                                             
                                                                               
 
Name_____________________________ 
                                                                                   
Address ___________________________                                                                                                                                                                                            
 

 _____________________________________________                                                                                
 
 
City_______________________________ 
 
State and Zip Code__________________ 
 
Phone number______________________ 
 
 
Mail form and check to: 
 
Tree of Life – c/o  Martha Newby 
B’nai Sholom Congregation 
P.O. Box 2674  
Huntington, WV  25726-2674 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

    

 

The Jacobs-Skolik Family 

Helene, Stephanie,  

Lake, Cooper and Kennedy 

 



September 2013 
16 

B’NAI  SHOLOM NEWS LET TER  

 

 

  

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
                                   

                

    
 

                  

            Lisa Jacobson 
 

It’s not the money….It’s the attitude. 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

The Rabbi is ready. The Cantor is ready. The Choir is ready.  

The Building is ready.  Goodness, even the Oneg Committee is ready. 

 

 Are you ready? 

 

 Yippee!!! The shop ladies are ready to help you. 

 

 We have stocked the store with stuff; necessary, essential,  

religious and playful stuff. Stuff you will need to be truly ready                                   

for the most important 10 days of the year 5774.  

 

And yes, we learned the correct year by looking into the stuff. 

  So come in and peruse the goods. All things needed for a                   

religious, profound and sacred holiday. 

 

 Especially for this grand time for all Jews in the country and,  

indeed, the world, the Shop Mavens are offering 2 free kisses instead  

of one (this will be a limited offer due to the shortness of supplies).  

 

 Shop early and often . . . when it’s gone, it’s gone. 

 

Sherri 304-529-6398 

Barb   304-633-7070 

                               Lisa    304-638-3116 

 

P.S. (a first for the Shop) we have a limited supply of Shabbos candles.  

Get them while they last. 

 

 

 

Rabbi 

Jean E. Eglinton 
 

Rabbi Emeritus 

Dr. David E. Wucher 
 

President 

Diane Shattls 

 

Vice President 

Mitchell Klein  
 

Secretary 

Samantha Beverage 
 

Treasurer 

Marc Solochek 
 

Immediate Past President 

Dr. Mark Newfeld 
 

Board Members 

Dr. Gail Feinberg 

Herman Glaser 

Hoyt Glazer 

David Glick 

Derek Hyman 

Joan Lerner 

Kevin Levine 

Kelly Levy 

Thomas Scarr 

Joan Weisberg 
 

Sisterhood President 

Donnel Horn and  

Judy Lentz 
 

B’nai Sholom Newsletter 

published monthly by 

B’nai Sholom 

Congregation 

949 10th Avenue 

P.O. Box 2674 

Huntington, WV 25726 

 

Phone: 

(304) 522-2980 

E-Mail: 

bnaisholomwv@yahoo.com 

Website: 

www.wv-bnaisholom.org 
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September Yahrzeits   
 

September 1 -7 observed September September 6 

Anne Eiland  9/1  

Sylvia Finn Gerstein       9/1 

Charlotte Blackman Fish 9/3  

Susan Margot Broh       9/3  

Charlotte Fish 9/3  

Albert Schlossberg 9/3  

Barrett Skoll 9/3  Elul 28 

Rose Kaplan Teplis 9/3  

Beatrice Baer Weil 9/3  

Evelyn Weill 9/3  

Arnold Gotfried 9/5  

David Freeman 9/6  

Isaac Hassel 9/6  

Lake Polan, Jr. 9/6  

Charles S. Broh 9/7  

Louis Gaffin 9/7  

Bernie Hyman 9/7  

Victoria Lee Messinger 9/7  

Ann Pidich 9/7  

    

September 8-14 observed on September 13 

Sophie Shriber   9/8 Tishrei 4 

Hyman Schenker  9/9  

Joan Snyder   9/9  

Violet Wucher   9/9 Tishrei 5 

Joe Harry Cohen  9/10 Tishrei 6 

Gladys Hammel   9/11  

Ferdinand Fichtelberger  9/12 Tishrei 8 

Hannah Fichtelberger  9/12 Tishrei 8 

Hedwig Heyman  9/12 Tishrei 8 

Moritz Heyman   9/12 Tishrei 8 

Bess Levine   9/13  

Helen Rose   9/13  

Jane Jackson   9/14  

Minnie Jacobs   9/14  

Bertha Mann   9/14 Tishrei 10 

Hal Schiff   9/14  

Bella Weingartner  9/14 Tishrei 10 

 

September 15-21 observed on September 20 

Gusti Billig   9/15  

Mayme Broh Kahn  9/15  

Sarah Kaplan Cohen  9/16 Tishrei 12 

Rebecca Straus   9/16  

Lloyd Max Amster  9/17  

Herman Brodof   9/17  

Anna Gottlieb   9/17  

Elsa Simon Landau  9/17  

Max Schrinsky   9/17  

Dora Cohen Meyer  9/18  

Samuel Jason   9/19  

 

 

September 15-21 observed on September 20 

Nettie Supovitz   9/19  

Barnett Fish   9/20  

Jack Glick   9/20  

Sam B. Kaplan   9/20  

Rose Broh Meyerson  9/20  

Bernard Sclove   9/21 Tishrei 17 

Anthony Skolik   9/21  

Genevieve Woodruff  9/21  

 

September 22 - 28 observed on September 27  

Jacob Feinberg   9/22  

Charles Footlick  9/23 Tishrei 19 

William Glick   9/23  

Ellen Weinberger  9/23  

Edythe Cohen   9/24  

Joseph Jason   9/24  

Betty Ann Keen   9/25  

Sari Lefrak Weiss  9/25  

Molly Goldston   9/26  

Ethel Gotfried   9/26  

Lois Schiff   9/26 Tishrei 22 

Elizabeth (Betty) Corman 9/27  

Sylvia Greenwald  9/27  

Vira Silberschatz  9/27  

Othel Rogers   9/28  

George Uslan   9/28  

Sally Zeviner   9/28  

 

September 29 - 30 observed on October 4 

John Birke   9/29  

Gorcy Kaplan   9/29  

Grace Ratowsky Radow 9/29 Tishrei 25 

Alvin Silverstein  9/29 Tishrei 25 

Deborah Solochek Napier 9/29  

Abraham (Abe) Cohen 9/30 Tishrei 26 

Bessie Kaplan   9/30 Tishrei 26 

 

Our Condolences to… 
 

The family of Isabel Spindel, who 
died August 8th. 

 

James Morris-Smith on the death of his sister ,        
Reva Jean Smith-Meadows on July 12,  

and his sister-in-law, Judith Ann Jeffers-Smith.  
on July 13.  
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       Tuesday, October 1 - Sisterhood  Dessert Meeting - 7:00 PM 
 
        Friday, October 4 - Family Shabbat Dinner - 6:00 PM 
         Family Shabbat Service - 6:45 PM    
     
       Tuesday, October  8 - Temple Board Meeting - 7:00 PM 
 
       Thursday, October 10 - Torah Holy Rollers evening session - 6:00 PM  
 
       Sunday, October 20  – Eat, Pray, Learn with Walt Lewis and Rabbi Jean. 
                                           “Jews & Chocolate”  - 10:00 AM 
 
                              

            Coming in October… 
 

                                     Wednesday nights, 

 Hebrew classes resume: 6:30 PM  

and 

 TORAH TORAH  TORAH: 7:30 PM  


